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Brief Description:  Modifying provisions of the business licensing service program.

Sponsors:  Senators Mullet and Wilson, L.; by request of Department of Revenue.

Senate Committee on Ways & Means
House Committee on Finance

Background:  Business Licensing Service. The Department of Revenue (DOR) maintains a 
portal to the state's business licensing program, referred to as the Business Licensing 
Service (BLS). The BLS is the state clearinghouse for business licensing. The system 
allows a business customer to file a business license application, file an annual renewal, 
check on the status of a business account, view and pay any outstanding fees, and update 
account information.
 
DOR is authorized to set the rate of any handling fees associated with the BLS by rule. 
DOR may increase the handling fees for defraying costs associated with administration of 
the BLS including costs for improvements in technology and customer service, expanded 
access, and infrastructure. The fees set by DOR may not exceed $90 for new licenses, $10 
for renewal licenses, and $19 for all other licenses.
 
DOR must annually review the business license account balance and decrease the business 
license handling fees if the balance exceeds $1 million dollars. The most recent review of 
handling fees occurred in September 2023. Handling fees are currently set in rule at $50 for 
new licenses, $5 for renewals, and $10 for all other licenses.
 
In addition to state licensing purposes, a number of cities and counties use the BLS for local 
business licensing. Cities whose licenses are issued through DOR must provide 75-days 
notice to BLS when making a change to its general business license, including changing the 
amount of the city license fee.
 
One type of endorsement used by cities and counties through the BLS program is the 

This analysis was prepared by non-partisan legislative staff for the use of legislative 
members in their deliberations. This analysis is not part of the legislation nor does it 
constitute a statement of legislative intent.

SB 5897- 1 -Senate Bill Report



nonresident business endorsement. The endorsement is required for businesses that conduct 
activities inside the city limits of a city for which the business is not licensed. There is no 
fee for the endorsement.

Summary:  Beginning September 30, 2024, DOR must annually review and adjust business 
license handling fees if either of these conditions exist:

the balance of the business license account at the end of the previous fiscal year 
exceeds an amount equal to the average of three months of expenditures from the 
previous fiscal year; or

•

DOR projects the balance at the end of the current fiscal year will exceed an amount 
equal to the average of three months of expenditures during the previous fiscal year.

•

 
If a local government whose general business license is issued through DOR is making a 
change that only affects the amount of the fee for the issuance or renewal of the license, the 
change takes effect no sooner than ten, rather than 75, business days after DOR receives 
notice of the change.
 
The name of the local government non-resident endorsement is changed from the "non-
resident city endorsement" to the "nonresident business license endorsement."

Votes on Final Passage:

Senate 47 0

House 96 0

Final Passage Votes
Effective: June 6, 2024
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